Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Division of Air Resource Management announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, October 21, 2008, 10:00 a.m.

PLACE: Department of Environmental Protection, South District Office, 2295 Victoria Avenue, Suite 364, Fort Myers, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Department will hear comments on its proposal to submit to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, as a proposed revision to Florida’s State Implementation Plan (SIP), under the Clean Air Act, a variance from subparagraph 62-296.418(2)(b)2., F.A.C., for Combs Oil Company. The proposed SIP revision would allow Combs Oil Co., to forgo the requirement of installation and operation of a vapor collection and control system on the loading racks at the company’s bulk gasoline plant in Naples, Florida. This public hearing was previously scheduled for August 19, 2008, but was canceled due to Tropical Storm Fay.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Terri Long at (850)921-9556 or terri.long@dep.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Lynn Scearce at (850)921-9551 or lynn.scearce@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Ms. Terri Long at (850)921-9556 or terri.long@dep.state.fl.us.
